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Apprenticeship Agreement

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

245 MARKET STREET· SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94106 • (415) 781-4211 • TWX 910-372-6587

September 1, 1983

Local Union No. 1245
International Brotherhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P.O. Box 4790
Walnut Creek, California 94596

As a result of the 1983 General Negotiations, Company proposes to amend
Paragraph Gll of the Master Apprenticeship Agreement to read as follows:

An employee is entitled to two opportunities to participate in (an) apprenticeship
training program(s). His or her subsequent bid to fill a job vacancy in an apprentice
classification will not receive consideration under the provisions of Title 205.
However, an apprentice who suffers a disability which precludes his or her return to
that same apprenticeship shall be given one additional opportunity to participate in an
apprenticeship provided his or her previous disability would not prohibit such
participation.

All cases shall be referred to the Apprenticeship Committee for review before placement
is made.

Notwithstanding the above, an employee who has exercised his or her two opportunities to
participate in an apprenticeship prior to September 1, 1983, shall be allowed one
additional opportunity to participate in an apprenticeship.

If a journeyman in either the Electric Maintenance Department or the Steam Generation
Maintenance Department bids to the apprenticeship of the other, such move shall not
constitute one of the two opportunities to enter an apprenticeship.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in
the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL
BROTH HOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO


